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Bacton & Edingthorpe
Parish Council Meeting 13
March 2017
The Vattenfall windfarm
project is gathering
momentum and 7
Parishioners attended the
meeting to alert the Council
as to the fast progress to
date. Vattenfall have been
surveying the local area and
of main concern to the
residents is the relay
station which may be
located in Edingthorpe. It is
alleged that the relay unit
will be the size of a football
field and approximately
30ft high. At present, there
are 3 potential routes, none
of which have yet been
decided upon. Please
ensure that you have your
say at the consultation
event on Saturday 1st April
at Bacton Village Hall

between 11am-4pm.

For more information, visit
the website:
www.norfolkvanguard.vatt
enfall.co.uk

A further 8,179 signatures
to a petition in support of
better sea defences for the
area are needed. On 13th
January 2017 we had a very

near miss but next time,
the sea defences might not
hold. We need to get the
Government to provide for
the future safety of our
villages, so please get those
fingers clicking and urge
everyone you know to sign
the petition. The website is
www.petition-
parliament.uk/petitions/16
7171 or, alternatively,
there is a link to it from the
Parish Council’s website:
http://bactonandedingthor

pe.co.uk/.
It is hoped that Multisports
will commence from

Tuesday May 16th until 18th
July (a period of 10 weeks).
We would again like to
reiterate that, unless
volunteers come forward
soon, this community
initiative may not proceed.
Volunteers are urgently
needed but, without DBS
checks being in place in
good time, Multisports may
not be able to continue in
2017. It is vital that you
inform us in advance of
your wish to help. We need
a minimum of 3 volunteers
per session per week, so we
are seeking a total of 6-10
people in order that we can

accommodate holidays and
illnesses and ensure the
workload does not fall on

one person’s shoulders.
Please volunteer now - we
need you.

The Council put forward the
public’s idea for a name for
the road leading into the
new development to the
rear of the Duke. It has
been agreed with the
relevant authorities that
this will be known as Gooch
Close.
Members were delighted to
award £300 of funding to
the Flood Wardens to
purchase necessary items to
help protect and alert the
community.
The next meeting is the
Ordinary Parish Council
Meeting on 10th April 2017,
7pm Bacton Village Hall
Annexe. All are welcome to
attend.
Elaine Pugh, Clerk
402998
elainepugh15@hotmail.

com Raynham House, 10
New Road, North
Walsham, Norfolk, NR28
9DF
www.bactonandedingtho

rpe.co.uk

Bacton Village Hall

Here is a reminder of all the
groups that meet at Bacton
Village Hall on a regular
basis.

Monday: Art Group, Line
Dancing, Sugarcraft. The
Theatre Group host a Coffee
Morning once a month.
Tuesday morning is Medau.
The Mobile Post Office also

visits between 10.30 and
11.30

Wednesday: Little Pirates
meet weekly during term
time, Wednesday Club in
the afternoon and Bacton
History Group (bi-monthly),
in the evening.

Thursday: Badminton, Book
Group (monthly), Craft and
Create, Material Girls R Us
and University of the 3rd
Age.

Friday: The Gardening Club
meet on the second Friday
of the month.

The Village Hall is a
fantastic venue for parties,
meetings, weddings, clubs
etc. We hire the Main Hall
and Annexe independently,
so if you’re thinking of
booking somewhere for an
event do please come and
take a look.

If you wish to make a
booking, please contact
Barbara on 651236 or email
bstratfull@btinternet.com
or for further details, check

out our website
Contributions for the
Village News (max 250

words) must arrive by the

15th of each month to
bactonvillagenews@hotmail.com

Joint Editors:
Kate North Tel: 650641
Steve Lunniss Tel: 652163

Advertising to Editors
bactonvillagenews@hotmail.com

The views expressed in the Village
News are not necessarily those of
the Editors.

Acceptance of advertising does not
denote endorsement by the Editors
Editorial and advertising policies
available on request




http://www.bactononseavil
lagehall.btck.co.uk
Jaine Shepherd

Witton and Ridlington
Village Hall

Bingo and Bangers Night at
the Hall will be on April 1st
(no, it’s not an April Fool
joke). Supper at 7.00pm to
include locally-sourced
sausages, mash, traditional
homemade mushy peas,
baked beans and onion gravy
with homemade desserts,
tea, coffee included in the
price of £7.00. Vegetarian
option available. Eyes down
at 8.00pm. 7.00pm for Bingo
and Supper. 8.00pm for
Bingo only. Please book in
advance if you want supper.
Admission without supper is
£2.00 per person, to include
tea/coffee, table snacks.
Our regular monthly Quiz
and Supper is on the 28th
April at 7.00 pm. £7.00 per
person to include home-
cooked chilli supper, (vegan
alternative available), with
sides, salads, tea, coffee
and table snacks. Raffle and
prizes. Tables of up to 6.
Booking essential.
More news about our kitchen
fund soon.
For bookings, information
about events at the Hall and
to hire the Hall please ring
Lynne Hosking 650265/

lyric@clara.net

HAPPY @

DOG GROOMING
ANY BREED, ANY SIZE
Bath / Dry
Clip / Brush
Hand Strip
Full Groom
Nails Trimmed
Ears Cleaned
Anal Glands

(01692) 219146

Walcott Road, Bacton
NR12 OHB
www.happypawsgrooming.org
Facebook and Twitter:
HappyPawsBacton

PROFESSIONAL
DOG GROOMING

Edingthorpe Entertains!

Sam Smith Barber Shop
Harmonies at All Saints’
Church, Edingthorpe on
Saturday May 20th 2017 at
7.00 pm. Ticket Price £7.50
per person, including Supper.
Contact Jan Withers on
07535 125448

Arts & Crafts Weekend

At St Peter’s Church,
Ridlington, Saturday 29th -
Sunday 30th April, daily
10am - 3pm. An exhibition
of local arts and crafts in the
church, with demonstrations

and ideas to get you
creating! Free entry and
refreshments available.

Everyone welcome
Craft & Create

We are a thriving informal
craft group and although we
work hard at what we do, we
don't take ourselves too
seriously! We meet on the
3rd Thursday of the month,
7.30-9pm at the Annexe,
Bacton Village Hall. We
dabble over a wide variety
of crafts including copper-
wire leaf art, flower wreaths
made from old book pages,
stamp carving to name just
a few. We also love a good
natter over tea and biscuits!
You don't have to be an
expert in anything, just
willing to have a go.

LAMB BOXES

Born and grass reared in the
local parish. Jointed, ready
to cook or for the freezer
Half and whole lambs
including legs, chops, mince
and more from £75 per half

lamb (min weight 8kg)
Mutton & Hogget also
available.

Head to Atthills Farm, Fox
Hill, East Ruston for an order
card or contact
William de Feyter on
07769 686703
wdefeyter@live.co.uk

If you would like to join us
or would like more details,
please contact me on the
email address below
Jo Lodge
Jona.lodge@btopenworld.

com
Book Group

| apologise for putting the
wrong information in last
month’s report. In February,
we discussed the books | had

said we would be
considering in March!
Neither of them were

popular but that did not
prevent us from discussing
and dissecting at length 'Her
Fearful Symmetry." The
twins at the centre of the
story irritated most of us
and although | found one
character with 0CD
interesting, others did not.
We all thought the
relationship between the
one twin and her dead aunt's
former lover a bit distasteful
but it was necessary for the
outcome of this strange plot.
The descriptions of places
lacked atmosphere and read
like a list of props and
scenes for a play. A new
member liked this book
because of her interest in
twins and the after-life so
that proves there s
something for everyone.
Come and join us and see for
yourself.

In March, we will
discussed ‘And

have
The

Mountains Echoed' by Khaled
Housseini which the group
had in 2014! That was a
strange year for me and |
had forgotten. In fact, so
had others.
On April 27th at 2:30 in the
Village Hall we will be
talking about either 'At The
End Of The Orchard' by Tracy
Chevalier or 'Sweet Caress'
by William Boyd.
If you would like to borrow
a copy of these books and
have not been to the March
meeting, please get in touch
with me. At the May meeting
we will discuss the second of
these books.
Sally Hogden 651085
sallymh@btinternet.com

Bacton-on-Sea Gardening
Club

The six planters are now
located around Bacton - see
if you can spot them all.
Thank you to everyone who
helped on the day, you made
it happen. Well done. We
can now look forward to
seeing them flourish as time
goes by. The children at
Bacton Primary School are
helping us to give each
planter its own ‘seaside’
name. Also, many thanks to
the people who have offered
to assist with sponsorship.
There is still an opportunity
for you if you would like to
sponsor a planter, or help
with their care when they
are planted.

GARY KING

Plumbing & Heating Services
Oil Tank Renewal,
Qil Boiler Installation,
Commissioning & Servicing

All plumbing services undertaken
No matter how big or small

14 Bradfield Close
North Walsham
Norfolk NR28 OHR
Email: g.king7@homecare.co.uk
Phone: 01692 405 786
Mobile: 07776 201 735

BACTON SUPERSTORE
(01692 650209)

!/
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Now open for

Newspapers, groceries,
off-licence, local produce,
dry-cleaning, Pay Point,
LOTTO & much more.
Free ATM
Opening Hours
Mon- Fri 6.30 am - 8 pm
Sat - Sun 7 am - 8 pm
Credit/Debit cards
welcome




1st - Windfarm Consultation BVH
- Bingo & Bangers W&R VH
7th - Bacton Gardening Club

Diary Dates for April 2017

27th - Book Group
28th - Quiz & Supper W&R VH
29/30th - Ridlington Arts & Crafts

10th - Theatre Group Coffee Morning Weekend
- B&E PC Meeting
12th - Barrington Fm Open Afternoon
- Bacton History Group
It was great to be able to Contact us at Theatre Visits

welcome some new

bactonosgardenclub@gmail.

members at our last meeting, com

and the first AGM of the
‘new’ gardening club. We
have successfully survived
our first year! Well done to
the winners of the Spring
Flower Competition. Sandra
Hopkins won the best
Hellebore, Pam Otway won
the best Narcissus and Sue
Shaw won the best flower
arrangement.

Reminder for your diary: Our
next meeting will be on
Friday 7th April 2017 when
we will be making plant
supports  from  natural
materials.

Details about the Village
Show, which will be held on
Saturday 29th July, will soon
be available. A request to
the winners from last year -
please contact us to make
arrangements for collection
of any trophies that you may
have.

Sue Shaw (Chairperson)
-651623

Barbara Stackwood
(Secretary) - 652909
Barbara Stratfull
(Treasurer) - 651236

Bacton & District History
Group

The owner of Bromholme
Priory, Jonathan Deane, has
given us permission to hold
another Priory Day. This
year we have decided to
hold it in June, hoping for
warmer weather - date to be
announced.
And we’re back on
Wednesdays! Our next
meeting will be Wednesday
April 12th, 7.30 pm in Bacton
Village Hall Annexe. All
welcome.
Jo Arnold
652205/joanna.arnold@bt
internet.com

Stonebridge
Gardening Services
* Mowing
* Hedging
* Planting
* Maintenance
* Tree Pruning

Call Jeff on
01692 650929 or
07984 145733

We had booked tickets for
Matthew Bourne's production
of The Red Shoes back in
October and been looking
forward to it since then as his
work is always thrilling.
However, it was the evening
of Storm Doris and touch and
go as to whether we would
make it. After many phone
calls and rearrangements,

four of us made the journey ‘Hay

into Norwich without any
problem. Thank you, Mavis,
for driving. We were
rewarded with a good
retelling through dance of
this well-loved tale.
Originally a Hans Christian
Andersen story made famous
by the Powell/Pressburger
film starring Moira Shearer,
this was an updated version
full of Bourne's creativity but
maintaining the surreal,
sensuous quality of the film.
The dancers performed to the
music of Bernard Herrmann
taken from his film scores

written between 1935 and
1975. Through the dramatic
choreography, the dancers
displayed their talent for
characterisation and
contemporary dance. This
was another wonderful
performance from Matthew
Bourne's New Adventures
Production Company.
There was a trip to Cromer
Cinema to see the live
transmission of the life and
paintings of Monet. This
was a delightful film
showing the artist always
striving for a perfect result
and initially struggling with
poverty. Monet's letters
provided this insight. It was
a pleasure to see clips of
the natural views as well as
many of his paintings.
Two more plays to consider
are ‘Don't Look Now’,
adapted from Daphne du
Maurier's book, to be
performed at The Assembly
House and Noel Coward's
Fever’ at the
Maddermarket. If you
would like details of these
please contact me.
The next coffee morning
will be on Monday April
10th from 10:00 in the
Village Hall Annexe.
Sally Hogden 65108
sallymh@btinternet.com

Bacton Remembers WW1

Henry John Allison was born
on 6th July 1894 in Trunch,
Norfolk to William and
Emma Allison and first
appeared on the 1901

J Taylor

Lawn mowing,
Strimming, small
garden jobs
undertaken

Wooden or slate
house signs made.

01692 651751

FIREWOOD

Seasoned Hardwood
Logs

10°x5 Trailer Load £140
Pick-up Load £80

Free local delivery
Fast, friendly service,
Stacking available
(Small charge)

Call Sally or Rob on
07771 356567
or
07769 201401

Hand-painted kitchen

Senior Citizens - low cost

Mr. Kerrison
Est 1939

Painter ,Decorator,
Wallpaper Hanger,
Plasterer.

units.
Free Instant Quotes.

01692 582739.

07919534361
Mrkerrison®@aol.com
www.mrkerrison.org.uk

www.theartexbusters.co.uk



www.mrkerrison.org.uk

census. His father was a
cowkeeper on a farm and
Henry was listed as a scholar.
In 1911, Henry, his parents
William and Emma and only
sibling Harold William
Allison (born 21st Sept.
1901) were all living at Hall
Lane, Knapton, Norfolk,
where William was a groom,
Emma, a dress maker,
Henry an assistant grocer
and Harold a scholar.
Without service records, it
is hard to determine when
Henry joined the 6th
Battalion East Kent
Regiment, but he was sent
over to France after 1st
January 1916. He was
involved in the Arras
offensive of 1917 where he
was killed in action on 9
April, 1917. He has no
known grave but his name
is on the Arras memorial
and he is commemorated on
St Andrew’s war memorial.
He was awarded the British
War medal, Victory medal,
Death Penny and
Commemorative Scroll,
which were sent to his
mother as his next of kin.
Kurtis Gale

Mundesley Cinema

Coronation Hall, 26 Cromer
Rd, Mundesley. Doors open
at 7pm when we serve
refreshments and the film
starts at 7.30pm. Tickets
(on the door) £5.00, under-
15s £2.50.

Tuesday, 11th April: ¢ A
Street Cat Named Bob’ (12).

The inspirational true story
of how a ginger «cat
befriended a London street
musician and recovering
drug addict and turned his
life around.

Schedule is subject to the
film distributors making the
films available.

For more information see
www.mundesley.org/film,
follow us on Facebook
(www.facebook.com/Mund
esleyVillageCinema) or
T w i t t e r
(@MundesleyCinema) or call
07710 046869

Barrington Farm Steps in
to Spring

Barrington Farm Day
Services in Walcott would
like to invite you to come
and join us on the 12th April
2017 2pm-4pm, as we
celebrate springtime on the
farm! Come and say hello
to the animals and find out
what goes on here at
Barrington. There will be
sheep dog demonstrations,
an Easter egg farm trail,
weaving workshops and
much more! A BBQ using our
own produce and other
refreshments will also be
available. A fun afternoon
for all. The event is free,
although donations are
always welcome. We kindly
ask that you leave your dogs
at home for the afternoon.
If you would like more
information, please contact
us on 01692 650707 or email
jenni@barringtonfarm.com

Village News Directory
2017

As mentioned last month,
we are planning to update
the Directory with a
comprehensive listing of
useful contacts, whether
for business or pleasure. If
you would like your
business, club, organisation
or service to be listed, or
you would like to update
your entry, please contact
us as soon as possible.
Barring anything unforeseen,
we hope to distribute the
updated edition with the
June issue of the VN.
The Directory is delivered
to all homes in the 4
villages and we aim to
provide a comprehensive
guide for residents and
visitors alike. Even if you
don’t usually advertise in
the Village News, we would
still like to include your
details - at no cost - so, to
help us to achieve this aim,
please get in touch.

Kate & Steve, Editors

Trunch Concerts

When Roy Abrams started
the concerts in St Botolph's
Church Trunch in 1998, he
never imagined that they
could extend to a 20th
season. Roy and I, and
others involved, would like
to start by saying a huge
thank you to all the many
people - performers,
audience, media, front-of-

house and many others -
who have made this
achievement possible.
Equally remarkable is the
fact that the concerts have
also raised money to keep
St Botolph's well-
maintained over the years,
contributing significantly to
tower and roof repairs,
organ restoration, heating
system repairs, installation
of kitchen and cloakroom
facilities. This year another
large section of roof is on
the radar, so the continued
support of concert-goers is
again sought. We hope you
will enjoy this season's
programme. Please note
these details in good time.
Our website
www. trunchconcerts.co.uk
has full details of all the
concerts, from the Trout
Quintet (April 29th) through
to the Christmas Concert of
The Chapel Choir of Selwyn
College, Cambridge on 9th
December. We look forward
to your continued support
for another wonderfully
varied series.

Admission (£10 (concessions
£8) unless otherwise stated)
to all concerts is by
programme, available at
the door. Overflow parking
at the Village Hall.
Saturday 29th April at 7.30
pm, The Icknield Ensemble
will be performing three
masterpieces of the
chamber music repertoire:
Brahms’ Piano Quartet no.
3, Opus 60, Ireland’s
Phantasie for Piano Trio and

HAPPY GARDENER

Qualified & experienced
organic gardener

¢ General garden
maintenance

* Grass cutting,
weeding, planting &
pruning, etc.

* Regular or one-off
jobs

* Advice & assistance

Call Amanda on 07508
766502

Support our Villages

Don’t forget to put
your glass in the
bottle banks dotted
around our villages.

The money raised
directly helps to
support local facilities
rather than the
District Council

Half Price

Firewood

651021

Happisburgh Services
- Fencing
- Landscaping
- Driveways
- Garden Makeovers
- Tree Removal/pruning
All aspects of outdoor
work undertaken
Local, friendly, reliable
service - many many
references available
01692 650981
07741722823
happisburghfenceandgrave

l1@yahoo.com




culminating in Schubert’s
ever-popular Piano Quintet
in A D667, The Trout'.

Village News Funding

As most of our readers are
aware, publication of the
Village News relies
completely on volunteers,
from administration and
editing, to delivery through
your door. We keep our

expenditure to the absolute
minimum this way, but
obviously have to pay for
printing, for which we rely
on our advertising income
and donations.

We receive contributions
from the gas terminal
companies, but occasionally
need to ask our readers to
help. To this end, we will
soon be enclosing donation
envelopes with your copy of

the Village News and, whilst
recognising the demands on
everyone’s purses, would
be grateful for whatever
you can spare. We do try to
ensure that this is done as
rarely as possible - it’s
about three years since we
last made this request.

Our donation tin survived
the fire at the Superstore
and is back in place, so
please remember the

Village News when you are
looking to dispose of those
odd coppers - every little
helps, in the words of a
well-known  supermarket
chain. And thank you, in
anticipation.

Steve & Kate, Editors

T Church News

All Saints’ Church,
Edingthorpe

Regrettably the advertised
coffee morning at David and
June Hannant’s has been
cancelled, but watch this
space for the hoped-for
announcement of a new
date.

Next, a correction to the
result of the Christmas
Fayre. The amount raised
was £1400 and not £4000,
as reported - but still very
impressive.

Diaries at the ready! On the
20th May there will be a
performance by ‘Sam
Smith’s Barbershop
Harmonics and Comedy’ at
All Saints’ Church at 7 pm.
Tickets, which include
supper, are obtainable from
Jan Withers (403482 or

07535 125448) or
committee member.
September 8th, 9th and
10th is the Heritage
Weekend, where there will
be a quilting exhibition,
crafts and cake stall at All
Saints’. Also, on the 10th
(Sunday) there will be a
Pets’ Service in the church.
On the evening of the 9th,
Emma Nuule will be
serenading us, followed by
a buffet supper. More
details to follow next month.
On Sunday, 9th July there
will be a Blessing of the
Graves service at All Saints’.

Geoff Thomas, 405268

any

St Peter’s Church,
Ridlington

On the 27th February Sylvia
Coward gave the PCC a talk
on the church and village

life in years gone by.
Although mainly an
agricultural community it
was not always an everyday
tale of country folk.

It’s nice to read in the C of

Thursday (13th) there is a
service of Holy Communion
at 7pm and on the 16th we
have Easter Praise at 3pm,
followed by an Easter Egg
Hunt for young and old alike.

E magazine of the churches’ We are proud to present

environmental concerns.
The sad fact is that there is
a cost to sustaining the
comfortable life we lead
today. Whilst we thrive,
other species suffer. We
have inherited this
awesome responsibility to
care for the world around
us and just little things can
make a difference so we
can truly say, in the words
of that very modern hymn,
‘Let Creation Sing’.

We have a very a busy
itinerary of events and
services forthcoming in
April. On the 3rd at 3pm
there is a service for
Passiontide, Maundy

Ridlington’s first Arts and
Crafts exhibition at St
Peter’s on Saturday 29th
and Sunday, 30th April. This
will be showcasing local
talent  which includes
weaving, textiles, art,
pewter, silverware,
woodturning and Lynne’s
drawing group. The
exhibition runs from 10am
to 3pm on both days, entry
is free and refreshments
will be available.
Contractors have finally
began work so we apologise
for any inconvenience this
may cause.

Ray Allcoat 651609

Bacton Beach-side
Accommodation.

Newly renovated and
decorated 2-bedroom
chalet available on
Rainbows End Park, for
holidays, weekends and
short breaks. Four legged
friends welcome.

Call 07961093312 or email
suecotton1@btinternet.com
for more information,rates
and availability.

Castaways Holiday Park,
Clifftop Inn

Paston Road, Bacton

Cliff-top site, overlooking
the sea, with steps to
beach. Restaurant,
clubhouse and shop. Safe
children’s play area.

Dog-friendly.
Contact Anna or Richard

01692 650436 for more
information or to book

Olde Hall Swimming
Pool & Bed and

Breakfast
Private  heated  (32-34C)
swimming pool hire £10 per
hour for up to 4 persons
inclusive. Additional swimmers
£2.50 ea.

Sauna also available.
Newly refurbished rooms from
only £40 per night RO
www.oldehallbedandbreakfast.c
0.uk
Info@oldehallswimmingpool.co.uk
Info@oldehallbedandbreakfast.c
0.uk

01692 651480 or
07917 116271

Massage & Beauty
Treatments for ladies in a
private Bacton salon by a
qualified & experienced
therapist.

Massage treatments:
Swedish, Deep tissue,
aromatherapy, hot stone &
reflexology
Beauty treatments: Facials
Waxing, manicure & pedicure
eye lash & brow tinting

Naomi:078-7634-8364

naomi@aromatree.co.uk
www.aromatree.co.uk



suecotton1@btinternet.com

St Andrew’s Church,
Bacton

St Andrews celebrated
Woman’s World Day of
Prayer service on Friday 3rd
March with a service
written by the Christian
Women of the Philippine
March with a service
written by the Christian
Women of the Philippines
and attended by
parishioners of the Coastal
Group of Parishes, led by
Eiler Mellerup and other
members of the churches.
After the service we
enjoyed fruit and cake
made from a recipe from
Philippines.
Services over the Easter
weekend are Good Friday
14th April from 2 pm - an
hour at the Cross - and
Easter Sunday at 10 am to
Celebrate the Risen Lord.
Joan Etherington,
536186
Beacon Centre, Bacton

Flying back from Germany
recently | had a truly
amazing panoramic view of
the tops of clouds. We had
taken off from Dortmund in
a rainstorm. It made me
realise that what we see
from the ground is very
limited, and that there is a
completely ‘other’ world
above the cloud layer. The
sun was shining and the sky
was blue.
If you are caught in a season
in life where all you can see
is grey, remember that you
only perceive part of a
much bigger picture. God
has a completely different
perspective. Take His
version of the whole picture.
You may be surprised.
Jonathan Squirrell
580018

St Margaret’s Church,
Witton

What a wonderful day it is
today, the birds are singing,
the sun is shining and there
are daffodils everywhere. It
really lifts the spirit and

heralds the coming Spring,
my favourite season. It
seems that it energises
everyone and everything to
burst into life, all we need
is the energy to follow that
through!
A quick update on the work
that has been taking place
in St Margaret's. The repairs
are almost finished and the
scaffolding will soon come
down. | admire the
workmen who have been up
on the tower when the wind
was blowing and rain was
stinging their faces. |
wonder how long it took for
them to warm up at the end
of each day! They have
done a very good job of
repairing the tower inside
and out and it will be safe
and secure for a good few
years to come. Sadly, there
are some who do not
respect the sanctity of the
building and remove the
lead from the roof, totally
ignoring the damage it does
both to the outside and
inside of the church. This
has happened to quite a
few churches in Norfolk, so
we have to be vigilant and
report to the police any
vans or people seen
loitering. Please be mindful
of your own safety but do
report anything suspicious
on 101 or if a theft is in
progress, 999.
On a more thoughtful note,
we shall celebrate Easter
on 16th April, at 11.30am
(note change of usual time)
The church will be
decorated for this occasion
and if you have any flowers
that you would like to
donate please have a word
with Sally to check on times
for the arranging to be done.
A reminder also of the
Sunrise service at
Happisburgh at 5.45am on
Easter Day. Go to the
carpark on Beach Road and
you will see everyone
gathering together. You will
be most welcome.
Happy Easter

Beryl Lodge 650546

Additional Coastal Group Services for Holy Week

Maundy Thursday, 13th April

7.00 pm  Holy Communion Ridlington
Good Friday, 14th April
9.30 am  Good Friday Service Sea Palling
2.00 pm  Last Hour Bacton & Happisburgh
Saturday, 15th April

Midday Easter Egg Hunt Happisburgh

7.00 pm  Easter Eve Communion  Sea Palling
Easter Sunday, 16th April

5.45am  Sunrise Holy Communion

Happisburgh Clifftop

Sunday Services at a Glance: April

Coastal Parishes

Church of England Rev Catherine Dobson 650359
Email: revcdobson®@live.com

Rev Eiler Mellerup 651393

Sun2nd 10.30  Church Family Service Bacton

3.00 pm Service for Passiontide Ridlington

Sun 9th  10.30 All Age Worship Bacton

Sun 16th 10.30 Holy Communion Bacton

11.15 Holy Communion Witton

3.00 pm Easter Praise Ridlington

Sun 23rd 10.30  Holy Communion Bacton
with Walcott

10.30 Morning Prayer Witton

All Saints’, Edingthorpe

Church of England Vicar: Rev Paul Cubitt 406380
Email: revpcubitt@btinternet.com

Sun 2nd No Service
Sun 9th 9.30 Morning Prayer
Sun 16th No Service

Sun 23rd 9.30 Holy Communion

The Beacon Centre
Jonathan Squirrel - 580018

Sundays 10.30 am All Welcome
www.beaconcommunitychurch.com
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